WHATSIZNAME? southern technical

southern institute

October 16, 1974

Editor: Tim McCarthy

Sports Editor: George Cirelli

Typist: Vicki Aldred

dr. pettit visits sti

By: Mr. Robert A. Azar Acting Public Relations Director

President Joseph M. Pettit came to campus, Friday, October 4, to introduce Ga. Tech's newly named Dean of Engineering, Dr. William M. Sangster, to the faculty and students.

After having lunch in the Southern Tech dining hall, Pettit, Sangster, and Dr. Richard Fuller met with members of the Student Government Association in an hour and a half meeting.

Led by S.G.A. President Jim Axley, the students asked the Tech officials questions on such topics as a foundation for Southern Tech, faculty salaries, intramurals, possible problems with some STI administration figures, STI students taking courses at Ga. Tech, the EIT and PE exams, relationship between Southern Tech and Ga. Tech, and games between the two college's basketball teams.

According to Axley, Pettit linked the question of the foundation with future relationship of Southern Tech and Ga. Tech.

On those questions, Axley said the president agreed that every school needs a foundation and that the decision on one at STI will be coming soon. Also, Pettit said that definite action on the relationship between Southern Tech and Ga. Tech will be taken by the end of the academic year, according to Axley.

The Tech officials disclosed that for the past 2 years they have asked for special funds from the regents to raise salaries at STI, Axley said. They indicated that the regents might be more responsive to the STI student body in this matter. The students told Pettit they would try to get something together on this by the time the legislature goes into session in January.

SGA treasurer Russell Beach told Dr. Pettit that in private talks with Ga. Tech Vice President for Adademic Affairs, Dr. Vernon Crawford, some STI administration officials had been mentioned with respect to the performance of their jobs.

Pettit told the students that Dr. Sangster would be looking into this situation and others all winter.

When asked about money for the intramural program at Southern Tech, Axlev said their reply was that the Ga. Tech Athletic Association is \$300,000 in the hole and they had no solution for the intramural problem.

Pettit said he saw no problem in Southern Tech students taking courses at Ga. Tech and in the basketball teams playing each other. He indicated that a special Engineering Technology Board might be the answer to the problems in the EIT and PE exams for Southern Tech graduates.

According to Axlev the meeting ended on a cordial note.

"I would sum up the meeting as the beginning of closer ties with Ga. Tech through better communication," said Jim Axlev.

past

present

"Southern Tech, Past, Present and Future" will be the topic of an address by Southern Tech Dean Walter O. Carlson to the North DeKalb Kiwanis, Tuesday, October 22.

The meeting is scheduled for 6:30 p.m. at the Western Sizzler Steakhouse Resturant at Northeast Plaza, 3385 Buford High-

> Mr. Robert A. Azar Acting Public Relations Director

SGA

The Student Government Association held its weekly meeting Oct. 9. Several promising reports were given by committees on new bulletin boards and a possible Winter Bathtub Race. Problems of the night school students were also discussed.

Additional bulletin boards are planned for the snack bar area and for the cafeteria. This will hopefully ease the overcrowding of the ones now existing.

A bathtub race for Winter Quarter is under consideration. No concrete plans have been made at this time, however.

Elections for this years Judiciary Board will be held one week from today by the SGA. Interested students should come by the SGA office for further information.

The Southern Tech Police Department requests that students pay paricular attention to the new parking areas and regulations found within this issue of the Whatsizname. Cooperation with this fine Police Department will benefit all concerned.

The SGA wishes to represent the night school students, too. The Association will gladly listen to all problems and/or suggestions. They will help in any way possible. This is your Student Government Association.

Russell Bartlett

STI SOCCER

The Southern Tech Soccer Team opened its season Saturday afternoon with a big 1-0 win over Georgia Tech. It was tremendous offensive and defensive struggle. The game was tied (0-0) at halftime. Five minutes into the second half, with good teamwork and alot of hussle, Peter Zimer, was able to score the games winning goal.

Practices are held every Tuesday afternoon at 3 p.m. Anyone interested in playing STI soccer, report to practice Tuesday at the Fair Oaks Field, Marietta, or contact Jeff Post, Dorm 2, Room 123.

Thank you.

EDITORS NOTE



The Southern Tech "WHATSIZNAME" is your community paper. It has been published in order to bring to your attention news, anouncements, advertisements, and the needs of other students. In order for the community to grow, others must hear what you have to say.

Southern Tech is going through changes as quickly as one changes classes. If you have questions, ask them. If you have ideas, express them. Southern Tech has come a long way since the old Chamblee days, and has a promising future. With your ideas and support, Southern Tech can only move forward.

Please place your letters in the "WHATSIZNAME" Post Office Box outside the Log office.

Tim McCarthy, Editor





On Tuesday, October 8, 1974, the S.T.I.F.L. got underway. The league, which is broken into two divisions, the Green and White, has five teams in each division. Opening night action saw the Cavaliers win over the Black Student Association 30 to 0. These two teams are from the Green Division. In the White Division we saw a defensive game, with the Backstabbers edging TKE 14 to 7. This turned out to be a very good opening night.

At STI on Wednesday, October 9, 1974, we saw action between Lambda Chi and AIA from the Green Division. Over in the White Division the game was between Hamp's Champs and Delta Phi Delta. In the game between Lambda Chi and AIA, we saw our first game go into overtime, with Lambda Chi coming out on the winning side. In the other game of the night we saw Delta Phi Delta jump out to a early lead and then hang on to a 21 to 14 win over Hamp's Champs.

On Thursday, October 10, 1974, we ended our first week of action with the Cavaliers playing the AIA in the Green Division, while over in the White Division we saw the Backstabbers playing Delta Phi Delta. The Cavaliers ran over the AIA team 49 to 0, to stay unscored upon. Over in the White Division we saw the Backstabbers pick up their second win of the week with a win over Delta Phi Delta, 7 to 0.

First weeks action ended with the Cavaliers leading the Green Division. In the White Division we have the Backstabbers on top. There were some good ballgames played this past week, and, from the action we've seen so far, I'm sure the games to come will be

So if you care to see some better. good football, come on down to the Baseball field. Every Monday thru Thursday, there are two big football games being played a night. Come see the action, and all the fun you're missing by not taking part in intramurals. Don't get mad with vourself because vollevball is still to come. As soon as winter quarter comes basketball will start. So start finding yourself a basketball team you can play on and become a part of the action. For there is more to school than just school work.

STIFL STANDINGS

Green Division

	Team	Won	Lost
1.	Cavaliers	2	0
2.	Lambda Chi	1	0
3.	Lions	0	0
4.	Black Student Assoc.	0	1
5.	AIA	0	2

White Division

	Team	Won	Lost
1.	Backstabbers	2	0
2.	Delta Phi Delta	1	1
3.	Sigma Pi	0	0
4.	Hamp's Champs	0	1
5.	TKE	0	1

STIFL SCHEDULE

Green Division

10/16/74 Wed. Cavaliers vs. Lambda Chi 10/17/74 Thurs.Lambda Chi vs. Lions 10/21/74 Mon. AIA vs. Black Student Assn. 10/22/74 Tues. BSA vs. Lambda Chi 10/23/74 Wed. Lions vs. Cavaliers

White Division

10/16/74 Wed. Backstabbers vs. Hamp's Ch. 10/17/74 Thurs.Hamp's Ch. vs. Sigma Pi 10/21/74 Mon. Delta Phi vs. TKE 10/22/74 Tues. TKE vs. Hamp's Champs 10/23/74 Wed. Sigma Pi vs. Backstabbers

Game Time 5:15 p.m.

A CAMPUS WIDE CALENDAR IS BEING PUT TOGETHER FOR PUBLICATION.... SEND ALL YOUR IMPORTANT DATES TO THE "WHATSIZNAME" BY JUNE 1984!





KELLY-SPRINGFIELD AUTO SERVICE

2145 South Cobb Drive P. O. Box 1428 Smyrna, Ga. 30080 Tel. 436-1548

l Balance
48
5.48
). 48
3.48
7.48
1.48
5.48
9.48
3.48
8.48
2.48
6.48
0.48

560x15 Service 13.37

Qual	ker	St	at	:e	1ow	30
011	Lub	ьe	&	Fi	.1ter	2
	8	3.3	37			

Alignment 8.37

Tune up 37.00

Batteries 22.37

Brake Reline 37.00

Disk Pads 37.00

VETS

Effective 3 Oct 74 the Office of Veterans Affairs will remain open until 7:00 p.m. on Thursday nights. All night students who desire services and are unable to get by on Thursday night should contact Ray Carver (424-1022) in order to arrange an agreeable meeting time.

Veterans do you need tutorial assistance?

The GI Bill provides for an additional amount of up to \$50 per month for qualified and eligible persons who require tutorial assistance. A maximum of \$450 is allowed to each eligible person for this program. The money paid does not result in a charge to the Veteran's basic entitlement to benefits.

See your Office of Veterans Affairs for additional information (Room 115 or call 424-1022).

VETERANS:

If you wish to have your Separation Program Number (SPN), authority for discharge, and reenlistment code deleted from your copy of the DD Form 214 contact Ray Carver, Office of Veterans Affairs, Room 115, Administration Building for further information and the proper mailing address.



PLACEMENT OFFICE NEWS

ATTENTION DECEMBER, MARCH AND JUNE GRADUATES:

Industries are starting to come on campus this week for interviews; however, unless graduates begin to sign up NOW some of them may cancel. MARCH AND JUNE graduates should DEFINITELY begin interviewing this quarter. Job folders are posted; if you need assistance, come by the Placement Office, Administration Building, Room 115.

All graduates who plan to interview this quarter should furnish the Placement Office a copy of their resume.

Deering Milliken, Inc. interview date has been changed to Wednesday, November 6.

All company brochures are now located in the Library. Extra copies may be taken; however, if only one copy is available, please do not remove it from the Library.

Information on Civil Service Application Procedures for the Professional and Administrative Career Examination can be picked up from the bookcase in the Placement Office.

GRADUATE INTERVIEWS SCHEDULED FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 21:
Tuesday, October 22 - International Paper Co., CET, EET, MET
Tuesday, October 22 - Integrated Systems, 2-yr. EET
Wednesday, October 23 - Factory Insurance Assn., CET, EET, IET, MET
Wednesday, October 23- Imperial Reading Corp., IET, AMET
Wednesday, October 23- Koppers Co., IET, MET
Thursday, October 24 - Southern Bell, CET, EET, IET, MET
Thursday, October 24, Savannah Sugar Refinery, 4-yr. EET, IET, MET

CO-OP INTERVIEWS SCHEDULED ON CAMPUS: (New co-op students)
Tuesday, October 29, Georgia Power Company, 12:00 Group Meeting,
CET, EET, MET

- *Thursday, October 24, Southern Bell, sign up for individual interviews, CET(S&C), EET, IET, MET
- *Thursday, October 31, Georgia Department of Transportation, sign up for individual interviews, CET
 - (* Both Ga. Power and Southern Bell want to talk with any student who wants to begin a co-op program anytime during this school year)

GEORGIA POWER COMPANY CO-OPS who will be graduating within the next two quarters (Fall and Winter) should come by the Co-op Office and sign up to talk with Richard Johnson on Tuesday, October 29. Bring a copy of your resume.